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H o w  T o  S p e n d  

C h a r i t y  M o n e y ?  

NPC welcomed Becky 

C l a r k e  o n  b o a r d .  

“Nick and I moved to 

Newbald 2 years ago. We 

had visited the village on a 

regular basis as we often 

cycled through Newbald 

on our routes around the 

countryside. We are really 

enjoying living here and I 

am now able to indulge in 

my love of gardening, 

cycling and also walking 

our dog.  We have been 

impressed by the level of 

friendliness, sense of 

community spirit and the 

number of activities that 

the village generates. I am 

therefore committed to 

a s s i s t  w i t h  t h e 

preservation of village life 

and to improve the 

amenit ies that are 

important to the people 

that live here.” 

N e w  

M e m b e r  

New Beginnings: 

Spring Daffodils In The New 

Clearing Outside The Village Hall 

NPC has recently become 

custodian to the funds of 

the former charity ‘Charles 

Stather’. This charity was 

originally established in 

1932 to help prevent or 

relieve poverty amongst 

children and young people. 

Now that the charity has 

folded, NPC would like to 

find a way of spending the 

approx. £6,800 of funds in 

the parish, that is in 

keeping with the original 

ethos of the founders. 

In these modern times, 

where it is rare to come 

across true hardship, this 

is proving quite difficult. 

If you have any ideas on 

how this money could be 

spent which fits with the 

aims of the original charity, 

please get in touch. 

N E W B A L D  V I L L A G E  H A L L  D R O P - I N   
S A T U R D A Y  J U N E  1 8  2 p m - 6 p m   

 An opportunity to meet the committee, see what is going on, have a cuppa and 
some cake, and tell us how you see the future of your Village Hall.  The Hall is there 
to meet Villagers’ needs - and if it is failing come and tell us ... do you want live 
music? film shows? book club meeting? quiz nights? summer events? are you a keen 
walker and need somewhere to start from and finish with a coffee? or cyclist? a 
coffee and a chat club? something for the children - karate? judo? table tennis? the 
list is as long as you want to make it ... 

 Do you want to start a club? .. we are here to help you ...   

 If you think the building needs changing to meet your needs, we have some ideas on 
display -  come and see and tell us  .. and there is our new Facebook page 
www.facebook.com/NewbaldVH/ so post your comments too.    

 We need a LOGO - can you design one for us ?  - there is a prize £25 for the winning 
entry to be submitted on Saturday 18 June.  Watch out for posters and leaflets ...for 
more information. 

A n n u a l  

R e p o r t  

Newbald Parish Council 

has published its Annual 

Report. To view the report, 

please go to our website 

and visit our newsletters 

page www.newbald.com/

newsletters/.

S o b e r  

F u n d  O p e n  

The Sober Hill Wind Farm 

Fund is open for 

applications. The deadline 

is 30 September 2016. 

See the website for info. 

https://www.facebook.com/NewbaldVH/
http://www.newbald.com/newsletters/
http://www.newbald.com/newsletters/
http://www.newbald.com/sober-hill-wind-farm-community-benefit-fund/


N P F A  N e w  M e m b e r  

A p p e a l  

Following the latest AGM, we would like to make a 

further appeal for new volunteers/committee 

members to step forward. You may or may 

not know that some of the Committee 

members will be standing down at the 

end of the financial year which will 

be at the AGM in April 2017. We 

want to reiterate that we have 

had the most amazing time on 

this committee—making new 

friends and having a load of 

fun on the way but a high 

proportion of the committee 

have done this for 8-10 years 

now and feel that the NPFA 

needs some new faces and new 

ideas. The meetings are once a 

month with 3 or 4 events to 

organise each year. Without a 

committee, the events would stop and 

development of the playground and field 

would freeze. A good committee can take this 

as far as they want — the potential is there! 

IF YOU FEEL YOU WANT TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE, PLEASE 

JOIN US ON THE FIRST WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT THE 

CHURCH ROOMS AT 8PM OR CONTACT ONE OF THE 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS.                                   .  

Jenny   07960 206713,  Phil  07813 000720. 

T h e  c h i l d r e n  a t  N e w b a l d  

Baby & Toddler Group, along with the 

parrots they made in a craft activity.  

The group meets every Tuesday in term 

time from 9.30am to 11.30am in Newbald 

School Hall.  Parents, grandparents & 

carers all welcome. £2 a family. 

N e w b a l d  W I  N e w s  

At our May meeting, we toasted the Queen on reaching 90 

years old before being entertained by Sue Woodcock, who 

writes for The Yorkshire Post. Mires Beck Nursery visit us in 

June to give a talk and answer questions.  

We welcome visitors and new members to our meetings at 

the school on the 2nd Wednesday of the month (7.30pm). 

 

Suzanne Smith 

Clerk to Newbald Parish Council 

Sandalgrove, Townside Road 

North Newbald, YO43 4SL 

Tel: 01430 828919 

E-mail: clerk@newbald.co.uk 

 

 

Parish Council Meeting Dates (these may change)  

Monday 6 June 2016—Newbald School 

Monday 4 July  2016—Newbald School 

Monday 1 August 2016 — Church Rooms 

Monday 5 September 2016 — Church Rooms  
Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at 

which parishioners are welcome to  come along and talk 

about any local issue. Sometimes, meetings will start 

early at 7pm. Agendas are published on the website and 

noticeboard. 

N P C  C O U N C I L L O R S  

John Barrett 827662 

Becky Clarke N/A 

John Howard 828932 

Elsie Huntington 827479 

Mamta Joshi 801142 

Geoff Lewis 801128 

Please check notice board or website for more information. 

W W W . N E W B A L D . C O M  

Edward Openshaw 827589 

Beccy O’Sullivan 827175 

Beverley Smith 827153 

Gavin Steward 801174 

Paul Weatherstone 828325 

DO you love a good night out, enjoy meeting people and 

thrive on planning great events? 

Then ArtERY Live needs YOU. 

We are looking for a volunteer to help us garner an audience 

for two annual seasons of events at Newbald Village Hall. 

(Autumn and Spring). 

It is our mission to ensure that the people of Newbald have 

access to top quality acts -without having to drive for miles. 

A r t e r y  L i v e  a t  T h e  

V i l l a g e  H a l l   

That’s why we programme the very 

best in theatre, comedy puppetry and 

live music, with some acts visiting the 

UK all the way from Canada. 

So what can you do to help? 

The job of a volunteer is simple and 

well supported. All we need you to do 

is book the hall, promote the event 

and welcome guests and artists to 

your area. We need someone to start 

straight away. Join us, you will have a 

blast! 

For further information, please visit 

www.newbald.com/artery/ or email: 

info@blaize.uk.net. 

Q U E E N ’ S  9 0 T H  B I R T H D A Y  P i c n i c  O n  T h e  

G r e e n  a n d  F a m i l y  F u n  D a y  

Come and join in the fun and celebrations on Sunday 12th June 2016 from 12pm until 5pm, The Green. 

Come dressed in red, white and blue! There will be a brass band playing from 12pm, a cake stall and a raffle. 

(Please bring your own picnic and picnic blanket and don’t forget to take your rubbish home with you). 

After the picnic, in the Church Rooms, there will be a Family Fun Day with a Kids’ Entertainer, games, 

competitions and more. Plus Licensed bar and food.  (Organised by the charities FONS and NYPP). 

D a t e s  F o r  Y o u r  D i a r y  

FONS Queen’s 90th—

Picnic & Family Fun Day 

The Green Sun 12 June,  

12-5pm 

VHMC Drop In Day Village Hall Sat 18 June, 2-6pm 

NPFA Gala Fest Playing Field Sat 23 July 

Constantly updated events calendar at www.newbald.com/calendar 

http://www.newbald.com
http://www.newbald.com/artery/
http://www.newbald.com/calendar
http://www.newbald.com/calendar/

